Reference: FS425678365
Comment on a planning application
Application Details
Application: 22/0902/FUL
Address: The Stag BreweryLower Richmond RoadMortlakeLondonSW14 7ET

Proposal: Erection of a three-storey building to provide a new secondary school with sixth form; sports pitch with
floodlighting, external MUGA and play space; and associated external works including landscaping, car and cycle parking,
new access routes and other associated works

Comments Made By
Name: Ms. Annabel Naylor

Address: 9 First Avenue Mortlake London SW14 8SP
Comments

Type of comment: Object to the proposal
Comment: | continue to object to the squeezing in of a secondary school in the proposed development because of:

The loss of protected OOLTI open space which is not off-set by compliant re-provisioning

The space available being unsuitable for a school of 1150 pupils. | understand that the site will be around 30% of the
DfE’s recommended size for that school population.

Given inadequate recreational space, it is even more likely that secondary school pupils will spill out of the site during
breaks in an area where already heavy traffic creates an unsafe environment both in terms of accident risk and pollution.
The transport and road infrastructure will struggle to support the increase in school-related movement at the beginning
and end of the day, leading to an even greater risk of accident at the Sheen Level crossing and further congestion and
pollution in an area already suffering from both. The closure of Hammersmith Bridge for an unknown length of time
exacerbates the problem.



